Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA)

Board Meeting

President, Steve Herendeen called the October 11, 2014 Board Meeting to order. 

Roll Call:

President

Steve Herendeen
Vice President:

John Hart
Treasurer:

Sally Whitehead
Secretary:


Pat Ebetino 
District # 1 Director
Ron Corson

District # 5A Director

Steve Yoder
District # 2 Director
Bernie Ebetino
District # 6 Director

Jim Whitehead
District # 3 Director



District # 7 Director

Steve Schwartz
District # 4 Director



District # 8-9 Director

Terry Radtke
District # 5 Director
John Hart

Guests:

Charlotte Hill

District 1

Diane Tulloh 

District 4
Secretary Report:
Minutes from the September 13, 2014 Board Meeting were distributed via e-mail.
· Bernie Ebetino made a motion to accept the minutes as written.

· Terry Radtke seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.

Calendar:

October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner’s list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
November:

· In prep of billing, finish updating lot owner’s list.

· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.
Treasurers Report:
Sally Whitehead provided copies of the Treasurer Report for September.  Balances as of September 30, 2014:
· Operating Fund:                      $31,471.39

· Dam Fund:                              $48338.36
· Total:                                       $79809.75

· Lake City Bank – Dam Construction Loan:               $334,384.21

· Insurance bill was paid. It will be noted on the October report.

· Sally reported that we received $2,100 (60% of owed) bill from Williams Creek, which represents the cost of the inspection.  Terry advised that we will release the rest of the expense once we receive the report.

· As a result of the 100 year Celebration, we received the amount of $1922.97 from the folks who conducted the fund raiser.
· 2015 Budget:

· Ron Corson feels that as monies are expended, the board should have a motion, second and vote for each item of the budget. 

· There are items such as insurance and taxes that must be paid. In the past we paid those as they came due.  We consider these continuous annual bills.

· Sally does advise the amount paid when those expenses are paid.

· Steve Herendeen recommended that when we pass the budget, we highlight certain line items and vote to automatically pay them as they become due.

· Ron requested a straw vote on whether the Board feels that we should pay recurring expenses as they come due.   The majority of the Board agreed that yes, we should pay those expenses as they come due.
· Pat Ebetino made a motion that we accept the Treasurers Reports. 
· Steve Schwartz seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
By-Laws Update:
· Pat reported that she has converted the By-Laws to a Word Document.  

· She asked Steve Herendeen if he wanted to provide a Presidents address. He advised that we should just leave that off.

· The document will now show the revision date in the footer of each page.

· She is still working on cleaning up the picture of Chief Papakeechie, and then it will be ready to be sent to the attorney.

Status of Delinquent Dues / Assessments:
Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2014:

· District 5:

· Michelle Creech

9800 N. Denzel Dr. up for Sherriff Sale
Unkempt Property

· Steve Herendeen reported that the second letter that we sent to Alden Stuckman was returned.  Sally advised that the letter was sent to the wrong address.  Sally will send the correct address to Steve.  Jim Whitehead advised that Alden has put a ‘gold’ roof on the structure.
· Bernie reported that he checked out the Lockhart property.  He did remove a large appliance that was in the yard, however the yard is still cluttered.  Bernie will send Steve a note outlining what should be addressed. 
· John Hart sent pictures on the property on Denzel Dr.  Steve will send a letter to the owner.
· Diane Tulloh questioned property on Circle Drive.  John has not yet looked at property.
Follow-up from Annual Meeting

At the annual meeting, we were asked to look at the possibility of using the Line of Credit (LOC) to pay down the existing loan.

· Steve advised that we do have a lower rate on the LOC, however; that rate will change.  The Dam loan is locked in for five (5) years. 
· To deal with the bank with integrity, we took out a five (5) year Dam loan with the intent to make regular payments. Paying it down faster does not lower our monthly payments.
· If we wanted to refinance, we would not get a lower rate.
· At this time Steve does not feel that we should make any change.
Credit Card:

· Steve and Sally have applied for a credit card from Lake City Bank.  We will get 3 cards.  Sally Whitehead, Treasurer; Steve Herendeen, President; and Terry Radtke, Lake Maintenance, will have the cards.

· Ron Corson made a motion that we proceed with getting credit cards.

· Terry Radtke seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.
LaPSI

· The October meeting was canceled.  
· On target for speaker on November 1st
· There are problems within LaPSI that need to be addressed.

· Diane has recommended that LaPSI continue to exist, and that each year a formal presentation be made to the Board in the spring, at the Annual Meeting, and then again in the Fall.

· More water testing is planned for this fall.

· This fall Hanna Becker is back.  At the 2013 Annual Meeting, they conducted a survey.    They have refined the survey and made it available online.  LaPSI wants to know if they can post it on our Web Site.  We will take a look at it and determine if we want to put a link to it on our website.
Lake / DAM Maintenance

· Dam committee met last week. 
· There are concerns about what we have to do to bring our wetlands to where the state believes they need to be.  
· We received a letter from Williams Creek advising steps that we need to perform to stay in compliance it also lists types of plants that must be growing in the wetlands.   
· At present the wetlands cover .05 acres. In order to bring the wetlands up to the required size we will need to do some excavating.
· The committee has some questions, and Larry will go back to Williams Creek for clarification.
· Hit List:
· Special kind of grass seed:  Jim Whitehead advised it is pretty late in the season to seed.
· Wick any undesired plants growing in the new wetland.
· Introduce any required plants needed in new wetland.
· Conduct a controlled burn in the old wetland.
· Destroy seed pods on cattails in old wetland.
· Jim Whitehead recommended we approach WACF to see if they are interested in obtaining the Wetlands.  
· Turtle Crossing received an updated estimate of $600.  We will proceed with the repair.
· Inspection is fine.  Some of the hatches on the West Levee will not stay on and dirt is getting inside.  In the spring, Terry will do some repair and give them a wider base.
· Flow from the toe drain on west side of the wing wall, appears to be coming from the Artisan well.  This only happens in a heavy rain.  As long as the water is running clear, the drain is doing its job.
· Within next couple weeks, the harvester will be removed from the lake.
· This fall, we are going to try to drag the spill well.  As there isn’t a constant flow of water through the well, we get a lot of weed growth.  Terry will check into allowing water flow during the dry period.
Invasive Weed Training:
Some of the PPA members attended the training conducted in October.  
File Storage:

Online, Sally found and bought ($200.00), a map cabinet. Terry went to Chicago and got it.  
We temporarily stopped the meeting for an Executive Session:
Meeting resumed:

Directors Concerns:
Steve Schwartz:
· Regarding the horse next door to Gary Cook.  Steve advised Gary that he spoke with the owner of the horse.  This is really a County issue.  If you still have concerns, reach out to the County.

Pat Ebetino:

· I will reach out to Kendall to get the issues with the Web Site resolved.

· Wanted to be sure there is not an issue with posting phone numbers on the web site.

John Hart:

· Regarding the unkempt property, does the complaint need to come from a property owner in that district, or can any property owner report the issue?  Per the procedure, any PPA property owner can raise a concern.

Adjourn:
· Pat Ebetino made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
· John Hart seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

Meeting Schedule:
November 08, 2014 08:00 am - NWCC Dave Hewitt’s Office

December 13, 2014 08:00 am – tentative NWCC Dave Hewitt’s Office 

2015 Goals

1. Pay off loan

2. Goals budget for 2016

3. Cash reserve to cover expenses

4. Update procedures as necessary 

5. Complete plan to provide lake access NLF property owners.

6. Inspections:  Wetland, DNR

7. File Storage

8. Delinquent file claims as necessary

9. Weed Control

10. Lake appearance

11. Website maintenance

12. LaPSI
Action Items
	Action Item
	Assigned To
	Target Date
	Comments

	Review strategic plan items.  
	All
	Ongoing
	

	Ebetino lots recommendation
	John Hart, Dave Hewitt, Bernie Ebetino 
	TBD
	See minutes


Calendar of Events

January:

· Member dues & fee notices mailed.

· Send calendar year Financial Statement to Lake City Bank (LCB).

February:

· Set Officers Pay

· Preparation for filing prior year’s tax return

· 1st draft of POW WOW by February 28

March:

· Establish Harvester and Lake Maintenance program and budget.

· POW WOW distributed

· Send copy of Tax Return to Lake City Bank (LCB).

· Conduct 1st quarter Dam inspection.

April:

· Dues and fees are due April 01

· Complete harvester maintenance 

May:

· Pay property taxes for year

· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

· Send notice to delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

June:

· Establish nominating committee

· President appoint Audit Committee of 3 Association Members

· Fiscal year end June 30

· Conduct 2nd quarter Dam inspection

July:

· Plan for Annual Meeting

August:

· Annual Meeting

· Review Insurance coverage

· 1st draft of POW WOW by August 31

September:

· Set goals for next calendar year.

· POW WOW distributed
· Prior to renewal, make changes to insurance coverage 
· Conduct 3rd quarter Dam inspection
October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
November:

· In prep of billing, finish updating lot owners list.

· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.

December:

· Conduct 4th quarter Dam inspection.
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